
Mainville Sportsman Club 

Minutes for the Meeting held 

August 16, 2018 

 

Call to Order: 

The August meeting of the Mainville Sportsman Club was called to order by President Jaskiewicz at 7:03 

p.m. with 32 members and 4 guests present.  A moment of silence was observed and the Pledge of 

Allegiance was recited. 

 

Approval of Meeting Minutes: 

Secretary Lingousky read the minutes of the executive board meeting held August 8, 2018, during which 

the board accepted the resignation of Jean Gross from the position of secretary.  Secretary Lingousky 

then read a letter to Jean Gross from the executive board thanking her for her service to the club. 

The minutes of the July 19, 2018 minutes were then read.  A motion was made by Rich Winand and 

seconded by Bill Keiser to approve the minutes as read. The motion carried. 

Treasurer’s Report: 

Karen Hunsinger reported that the checking account balance as of August 16, 2018 was $31,282.40 and 

that 2018 membership dues and land fees to date stand at $30,374.00.  A motion was made by Jim 

Cunningham to approve the report as presented and was seconded by Arnold Halye.  Motion carried. 

President’s Report: 

Denny Jaskiewicz reported that the trap machine has been ordered and has a 4 to 6 week lead time.  

The table has been made but not yet installed.  Some of the materials were donated to the club and the 

labor to bend the metal for the tables was donated by Commercial Stainless.  Denny stated that it would 

be a nice gesture of thanks if club members who need such services would patronize this business.   

Cowboy Shoot: 

There were 15 adults and 1 youth shooting.  $140 collected. 

Steel Shoot: 

The Steel shoot was held on August 5th with 16 shooters.  $160 collected. 

Steel Challenge: 

Jay Gross reported 8 shooters, some with 2 guns, and $100 collected. 

Practical Pistol: 

The practical pistol shoot will be this coming Sunday, Aug.19th. 



Skeet: 

It was reported that $140 was collected for July and August.  Two days were missed due to rain. 

IBS: 

Karen Hunsinger reported that the July shoot went smoothly and netted $303 to the club. 

Kitchen: 

It was reported that we still need members to sign up to bring food for September and December.  Jean 

Gross volunteered to take care of the September meeting. 

Also, we still need members to sign up to do cleaning in September and December.  As a reminder, the 

IBS shoots are September 1 and 2, so a volunteer to clean is needed quickly. 

Targets Committee: 

It was reported that Howard is keeping up with the targets OK. 

Introduction of New Members: 

The following new members were approved to join the club with no abstentions: 

A858-25643 David Hummel 

A859-25644 Bryan Walsh 

A860-25648 John Neyer 

A861-25645 Paul Neyer 

Old Business: 

Denny reported that the gate was damaged again in the thunderstorms and that the gate will remain 

open until it is fixed.  Denny also reported that the electrician discovered that the ground wire was off 

the gate system and that has been fixed.  The electrician will also install a new ground rod and lightning 

arrester.  It is anticipated that this will fix the problems with the gate electronics being damaged in 

lightning storms. 

A question was raised as to whether the gate system damage would be covered by our insurance.  

Denny stated that he believes we have $1000 deductible and the fixes have been less than $1000.  

Karen Hunsinger and Joyce Lingousky will check with our insurance agent to verify what might be 

covered. 

 

New Business: 

Jay Gross asked for information on where score sheets have been printed in the past.  Denny stated that 

Birds printing did the sheets for the steel shoot. 

 



Good and Welfare of the Club: 

Jean Gross reported that she had called Tom Austin at the Press Enterprise and gave him our schedules.  

He will be putting a notice of our club activities in the newspaper weekly. 

Adjournment: 

There being no further business to discuss, a motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Bill Lathrop 

and seconded by Jim Cunningham.  The meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

 Joyce Lingousky 

Secretary 

 

  

 

 


